REPORT OF THE VP CSE
TO THE NATIONAL EXECUTIVE FOR THE PERIOD ENDING NOVEMBER 2022
HIGHLIGHTS OF REGIONAL EVENTS
The biggest news for this period is that a new Chief of CSE has been appointed. Effective 31 August, Carolyn Xavier took over and is the first person of colour to hold the position. It is hoped that the sour relationship between Management and the Union will improve with Carolyn at the helm.
Negotiations are slowly progressing. The teams have been able to meet for three days, with the next session scheduled for February 2023. So far, we have been able to present our proposal, Management has presented a bullet list of topics they would like to discuss, and a brief question and answer session was held.
Recruitment and retention have become a significant issue at CSE. It seems like every week there is an announcement of someone leaving the organization. Some are joining other departments while many are leaving for private industry. CSE is expected to grow rapidly over the next few years but I suspect it will have challenges just to maintain their current numbers.
Finally, the CSE Region was able to hold a regional Conference for three days at the end of October. There was much discussion on the lessons learned over the past three years and plans going forward. Also at the convention, elections were held for two regional positions and alternates:
Gary Bosloy was re-elected as the Regional OHS rep with Aimee Mayer as alternate.
Erica Morissette was elected as Regional Human Rights coordinator with Noah Mehmoody as alternate.
Elections were also held for the position of Young Worker but no names were put forward. I very recently found Kaylene Ponto to fill this valuable role.
In solidarity,
-Eugene
